HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

February 16, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Charles Fridal, and Patrick White. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Loren Leach and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent was Beverly Daws. 
Roll was called.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the Consent Agenda: Agenda, January 2011 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Pat White seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
2011 E. Clark Water & Storm Project
Water Superintendent Carl Ransford reported to the water board, that City Council passed Resolution 11-018 approving the use of LOST Funds of $110,000.00 for the 2011 East Clark Water Main and Storm Sewer project. Loren Leach Project Engineer asked if Ricklefs could start earlier then April 2011. The Water board decided not to let the contractor start before April due to unknown weather conditions. Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 02-11 Award of Contract for E. Clark Street to Ricklefs Excavating Ltd of Anamosa. Pat White seconded the motion. Roll was called.
AYES: Pat White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Charlie Fridal
NAYES: None

ABSENT: Bev Daws
Resolution 02-11 Award of Contract for E. Clark Water and Storm Sewer Approved
Weekend Well Check Duty

Water Superintendent Ransford explained the policy change to the board. If an employee were to call in sick the day before a holiday or weekend in which they have well duties. Supervisors would reassign a different employee to the well duties for that weekend. Troy Andersen made the motion to pass Resolution 05-11 Weekend Well Check Duty Policy. Fridal seconded the motion. Roll was called.
AYES: Pat White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Charlie Fridal
NAYES: None

ABSENT:  Bev Daws
Resolution 05-11 Weekend Well Check Duty Policy Approved
Authorizing Signing of Checks

Troy Andersen made a motion to table Resolution 06-11 Authorizing Signing of Checks until next month. Pat White seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Superintendent Report

Carl Ransford Water Superintendent explained to the Water board that Alliant Energy found at Well #5 (999 N. Center Point Rd.) the electrical meter was not reading correctly and there were bad over head wires that needed to be replaced. Alliant Energy replaced the electrical meter and some of the over head wires that had burnt spots on them.  
Carl Ransford Water Superintendent informed the board that there was a seal in the high service pump to be replaced at the iron plant. Marty Recker and Steve Kramer replaced it themselves. It saved us quite a bit of money.

Carl Ransford Superintendent held a discussion with the Water board about changing to sodium hypochlorite at 12% from chorine. They decided to put it on the agenda for next month.

Pat White moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:25pm. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion carried. 
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